

# **HUTT INTERMEDIATE WEEKLY**

TE KURA WAENGANUI O AWA KAIRANGI

20th September 2018



## **Acting Principal's Comment**

Kia ora koutou

It is lovely to feel that spring is finally here and the students are enjoying the opportunities to get outside and shake off the winter blues.

We are already starting to plan for 2019. This includes looking at our staffing and class organisation. Next year we are excited to be moving to a new structure of five teams consisting of two Year 7 and two Year 8 classes in each team. We believe that this will help to develop stronger relationships between our Year 7 and Year 8 students and offer our Year 8 students more opportunities to demonstrate their leadership skills as they help the Year 7's settle into life at Hutt Intermediate. In light of the new team structure and staff changes, some of our Year 7 teachers may be teaching Year 8 in 2019.

We are currently beginning to organise our Year 8 classes for 2019. If there is any important information you would like us to be aware of when placing your child in a class, please email either Mrs Kelly or myself before the end of term (Friday 28th October). Also, if your current Year 7 child is <u>not</u> returning next year, please let us know as soon as possible.

It is lovely to see our AIMS students back at school this week full of wonderful stories of their time in Tauranga. We are incredibly proud of how are teams and individuals performed both in and out of the sports arena. The teams and results are on the next page. We would like to thank all those who were involved with the AIMS Games campaign for Hutt Intermediate this year – coaches, managers, cooks, supporters. We had a huge number of parent supporters in Tauranga this year and as always, having this support contributes to the success of teams. We would also like to acknowledge all the hard work our Sport Co-ordinator, Paula Willis-Love, who did a tremendous job organising the event for us.

Nga mihi
Catriona Mathieson
catrionam@his.school.nz

# AIMS Games 2018

Congratulations to all those who attended the AIMS Games in Tauranga last week. We had some great results ....

AIMS NETBALL: Finished 11th from 122 teams.

(Team: Madeleine Dee, Justine McGregor, Danielle Currie, Tia Pavihi (Captain), Brooke Morgan, Pania Rolfe, Jess Patea, Hanna Turner, Jasmine Moor, Inano Araiti-

Wilson, Charniqua McCauley-Waaka)

Coach: Charlotte Gollan Manager: Paula Willis-Love

**AIMS FOOTBALL:** Finished 28<sup>th</sup> from 64 teams.

(Team: Veasna Ly, Feleti Duff-Touhuni, Callum Rudge, Philip Fatialofa, Jack Love, James Leach, Nick Green (Captain), Finn McQueen, Josh Capstick, Sabian Bhan,

Charlie Ruck, Luke Stoupe, Kieran Tetava)

Coach: Peter Kennedy Manager: Catriona Mathieson

**AIMS WATER POLO**: Finished 11<sup>th</sup> from 26 teams

(Team: Maclean Forbes, Kennedy Snelgrove, George Channer (Captain), Amanda Brown, Matt Nixon, Elanor Capel, Mikalah Hall (Vice Captain) Ava Grantham, Tim

Cherry, Megan Rowe).

Coach: Jacob Hogwood Manager: Ondine Brown

**AIMS SWIMMING**: Our swimmers – Lauryn Collins, Tim Cherry, Leo Sanders and George Unstead-Joss all made finals, but didn't manage to pick up any medals.

<u>AIMS BADMINTON</u>: Singles - Kavin Cumarasundaram 25-30th place (Division 2) and Ezra Chai 50-55th place (Division 3) Doubles – 7<sup>th</sup> place (Division 1).

<u>AIMS GOLF</u>: Yewoo Hyun shot 86 on day one of the tournament, but unfortunately feel ill, and was unable to finish the tournament.

#### SCHOOL CALENDAR

17<sup>th</sup> - 20<sup>th</sup> September Artsplash Art Exhibition – Michael Fowler Centre

Monday 24<sup>th</sup> September Year 8 Gardasil #2 Immunisations Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September WRISSA Basketball Tournament

Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September Last day of Term 3 – school finishes at normal time of 3pm

Monday 15<sup>th</sup> October First Day of Term 4

Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> October Labour Day – school closed

## WHAT'S HAPPFNING IN SPORT?

**BASKETBALL:** The WRISSA Basketball tournament is being held at the ASB Centre, Kilbirnie on Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September. All spectators and supporters welcome.

**BADMINTON**: Final games are on today. Good luck to all teams.

**BASKETBALL**: Congratulations to all teams who played in the basketball HV competition during the winter season. Well done to the HIS Celtics, Jordans and Clippers who won their finals yesterday to finish first in their respective divisions. Thank you to all parents who have coached, managed or supported these teams through-out the season.

**BASEBALL**: Craig Wallace has been working for the last month or so, teaching baseball skills to all classes. He will be in at lunchtime tomorrow to hand out registration forms and run a practical session for anyone interested in playing baseball this summer.

<u>CRICKET – RAROA EXCHANGE</u>: Unfortunately, due to students who have multiple clashes with other codes, Raroa has just informed us that they are not able to field cricket teams for our exchange next term.

<u>RAROA VS HUTT SPORTS EXCHANGE</u>: Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> October – pp Wed 31<sup>st</sup> October. All supporters welcome.

Paula Willis-Love

<u>Teacher in Charge of Sport</u>

paulaw@his.school.nz

939 8800



# Hutt Central School's inaugural Twilight Gala Friday 21<sup>st</sup> September 4pm- 8pm

\*\*Live entertainment showcasing our school & local community talent\*\*

\*\*Delicious hot food and treats\*\*

\*\*Fantastic raffles and prizes

\*\*Market stalls from local artists\*\*

\*\*A wide range of fun family activities\*\*

\*\*Plus stalls hosted by our very own students\*\*

Come along and support our fundraising efforts to purchase new safety matting for our children's playgrounds.

Entry is FREE. Follow us on our Facebook page for updates and information 'Hutt Central School Twilight Gala'



#### **Holiday Happenings**



"OSCAR House Holiday Programme enrolments are now available for the upcoming school holidays.

## OSCAR House Holiday Programme 1-12th October 2018:

Programme plans, information & enrolments now available

http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-junior/ Years 0 - 3

http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-senior/ Years 4 - 8

Early Bird enrolments close, and fees are due, on Wednesday 19h September 2018.

We've got some great trips planned.

OSCAR House been operating since 1998 and are a reliable, FUN, quality after school care and holiday programme.

We are an MSD OSCAR approved programme & OSCAR subsidies are available.

Our premises are adjacent to Eastern Hutt School.

We'd love to have you join us!"

# **LEARN TO PLAY TENNIS** - Holiday Programme For Children 5 years-13 years. Supported by HVTA

Dates: Monday 8, Tuesday 9 and Wednesday 10 October, 2018. (wet or fine)

Venue: Mitchell Park (Mitchell Street, Lower Hutt)

If wet the programme will be held in the squash courts.

Timetable: 9.00am-10.00 am- Girls from 5-8 years old

10.00am-11.00 am- Boys from 5-8 years old 11.00am-12.00 noon- Girls from 9 years +

1.00pm-2.00 pm- Boys from 9 years +

Cost: \$33-00 for the 3 days. Money to be paid on the first day.

Registration: Contact Gary Nelson -Ph. 5897178 or Email - a.nelson@xtra.co.nz

Note: Enrolments must be received by-Monday 1 October, 2018.

EARLY ENROLMENT is advised as this programme is very popular and the first 12 enrolments in each age group will be accepted.

## Lower Hutt Tennis Club, Wilford St, Lower Hutt

Michael McGlinchey, our new resident coach, is running exciting new holiday programmes at Lower Hutt Tennis Club over the upcoming holidays. Two programmes will run to cover all ages; 6-11 years (9am-12pm) and 11+ (1-4pm). We look forward to seeing everyone there!

For more information & to register please email mcglincheycoaching@gmail.com

#### **HUTT VALLEY TENNIS ACADEMY - SPRING HOLIDAY PROGRAMME**

9, 10 & 11 October, 9 am - 4 pm. (RAIN or SHINE) Mitchell Park Tennis Centre. For those new to tennis, social players and interclub players, ages 7 - 13 years.

Learn from one of N.Z's top coaches. "We look forward to coaching you and having fun"

TO BOOK GO TO www.hvtacademy.co.nz/blank-page



